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December 18, 2015
To:  CA Single Sign-On (formerly named CA SiteMinder®) and CA Federation (formerly CA SiteMinder® Federation) Customers

From:  The CA Single Sign-On Product Team

Subject: Availability of Oracle Java 1.7 non-public patch updates for CA Single Sign-On customers


[bookmark: _GoBack]CA Technologies is continually working to improve our software and services to best meet the needs of our customers.  In continuation with our previous notice dated November 20,  2015 regarding the CA Single Sign-On status on Oracle Java version support, the CA SSO product team has made available Oracle JDK 1.7 non-public patch updates, for CA Single Sign-On customers on the CA SSO support page at the link below
http://www.ca.com/us/support/ca-support-online/product-content/recommended-reading/technical-document-index/ca-single-sign-on-hotfix-cumulative-release-index.aspx  

Going forward, newer updates will be made available on a periodic basis; subject to releases from Oracle. 

As communicated earlier, once all CA SSO components are supported with Oracle JDK 1.8, customers will be notified and the JDK 1.7 update-refresh will be discontinued, with an advance notice of 12 months.

If you have any questions regarding the support schedule, please contact CA Support at CA Support Online (https://support.ca.com/), your local CA Account Manager, Customer Success Manager or CA Customer Care online at http://www.ca.com/us/customer-care.aspx where you can submit an online request using the 
Customer Care web form: 
https://support.ca.com/irj/portal/anonymous/customercare.  

You can also call CA Customer Care at +1-800-225-5224 in North America or see http://www.ca.com/phone  for the local number in your country.

Your success is very important to us, and we look forward to continuing our successful partnership with you.
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